


Bristol Community Events Committee
November 10, 2021

Present:  Kris Bean, Claire Moorhead, Lucille Keegan, Hilda Bruno, Les Dion
Trunk or Treat Event: The night went well.  Next year we will offer the Trunk or Treat on North Main but not do prizes so that anyone that wants to come down and hand out candy can do so with or without decorating their vehicle.  We need to make sure the music in the TTCC gets turned on as it didn’t this year.  Kris said they received less candy in donations this year and he thinks it is because last year Dollar General had a bin out for them.  He will check with them next year to see if they can do that again.
Tree Lighting:  Les will confirm that the Fire Department is all set.  Hilda is checking with Carroll Brown to see if he will be able to do music that night.  If not, we would ask the Uncle Steve Band or Samantha Tracy.  The tree is behind the Whipple House and the Highway Department is going to cut it down and set it up.  We will have an area to roast marshmallows that evening as well.  Mike Lemieux is all set to be Santa.  We discussed moving the event to the first Saturday in December next year so that it isn’t so busy during Thanksgiving weekend.  We could include entertainment through the day and try to get the businesses involved in sales, etc.
Les will follow up with the Lion’s to see if they are all set for hot chocolate that night.  They did French fries and fried dough at Halloween and that was very popular.  TTCC will send down a Grinch and one character as well for that night.  We will put the North Pole mailbox down there as well for kids to drop off letters to Santa.
Where’s Frosty?:  We decided to order a new frosty head and Les will check for the TTCC costume to do our photos for FB.  We will do 10 photos and give out $10 gift cards to local businesses for each weekly winner.  Claire will ask the Relaxation Station if they would do a massage for a grand prize winner.  Winners will be announced by 12/24 on FB.  We need to send the info to Newfound Lake Life paper.  
Thank You Notes:  Claire ordered thank you notes from Newfound Impressions and would like us to think about who should receive them.   She will send an email with the ones she has thought of.  
Budget Review:  Tabled.  We have submitted the same amount for 2022.
Posters:  We need to have more help with poster delivery.  Right now it seems to just be Lucille.  Les said that they have a couple of people that may be willing to help and she will reach out to them.  Les will send out the poster distribution list again for people to review.
Meetings for 2022:  We discussed having night meetings to try to get more involvement.  It was agreed that we would not meet in December and January.  We will have a zoom meeting on 2/9 and follow with an evening meeting on 3/9 and invite people to come in and maybe join the committee.  We can do it at TTCC.  Les will check the schedule.  
Submitted by, Les Dion



